
Prayer Request:

Dear Friends and Family, 
Thank you so much for following along with us and our journey to reach the people of San Francisco! For
those who may be new, welcome! The past two months have been a means for God to really confirm in our
lives His call. In January, we prepared to start full time deputation in February. This would consist of
quitting my part-time job to spend all of my time booking more meetings for 2025. For the month of
February, we traveled throughout Missouri preaching and sharing about our ministry to eight baptist
churches. Words cannot describe the surreal feeling we experienced being in front of so many people
proclaiming the word of God. Not only that, but many individuals at those churches came to us and
encouraged us in our mission. Many were surprised that the Lord would call us to a place like San Francisco,
but, with their surprise, they acknowledged the need for the gospel there just as much as any other place.
We are thankful that so many were encouraged by our presence, and sought to encourage us while on
deputation. While I do not have space to mention every church, I want to give a special shoutout to Eagle
Heights Baptist Church in Kansas City, MO. The invite from Pastor Joe Starr to be apart of this missions
conference is what started our journey through Missouri. The conference included our family to San
Francisco, The Buchalski's to South Africa, and the White Family with C.O.R.E. Missions. The conference
itself was such a blessing to my family and I. We had an opportunity to present our ministry to the church
as well as preach to the young kids in their school's chapel. Pastor Starr made it his personal mission to
make sure that we had everything that we needed during our stay, and he went above and beyond to take
care of us while we were in town. He even invited me and the other missionaries to go golfing. I will truly
cherish the time spent with these men. We also had the opportunity to take somedays during the month of
February to sight see. We went to the union city aquarium in St. Louis. Haven was not a fan of the animals,
but still enjoyed seeing all the sights and not having to be in her car seat was an added bonus. She turned
nine months in February. Haven has been an amazing traveler, but she is looking forward to our break of
rest and regroup for a week in March. We experienced lots of snow and I was able to check shoveling snow
off of my bucket list. We have enjoyed these past few months of meeting new people who have big hearts
for missions. We can see God working on many hearts and churches for missions. As we continue on
deputation, we continue to seek the Lord. As we were reminded at a missions conference, nothing is, or
should be, more important than our personal relationship with Jesus Christ. As we plan for the future, we
have hope that God will continue to answer prayer, and that He will continue to be with those who seek to
draw closer to Him. 2 Timothy 2:1 "Thou therefore, my son, be strong in the grace  that is in Christ Jesus."
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Moss Family: 
To fill our 2025 calendar with
meetings.
Safety while on the road.
Health as we have been fighting
colds and the flu. 
The people of San Francisco. 


